MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Planning Committee held at the Town Hall, Mold on Monday 1st July 2019.
PRESENT:  Cllrs Bryan Grew (chair), Teresa Carberry (Deputy Mayor), Brian Lloyd, Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry, Sarah Taylor and Gareth Williams with the Town Clerk and Finance Officer.
APOLOGIES:  Councillor: Tim Maunders (Mayor), 
Absent: Councillor Geoff Matthias
4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
5.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 29th April 2019 be approved. 
6.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Committee considered the following applications: 
6.1 RMH/059671- Application for removal of condition no. 2 following grant of plan-ning permission. 059023 at 4 Hill Grove, Pwll Glas, Mold, CH7 1RB.  The Committee had no objection to this proposal.
6.2 ADW/060052 - Proposed erection of first floor rear extension at 23 Alyn Bank, King Street, Mold, CH7 1LR.  The Committee had no objection to this proposal.

6.3 JZB/060014 -  Extension to building and use of building as warehouse/storage and distribution with trade counter at Unit 6, Oaktree Business Park, Queens Lane, Bromfield Industr, Mold, CH7 1XB.  The Committee had no objection to this proposal.

6.4 RMH/060131 - Amendment to Plot 36 - provision of Sun Room at 2 Ffordd Yr Hydref, Mold, Flintshire, CH7 1FD.  The Committee had no objection to this proposal.

6.5 RMH/059421 - Erection of 23no. apartments and associated works at Bryn Awel Hotel, Denbigh Road, Mold, CH7 1BL (AMENDMENTS AND/OR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION).  The Committee objected to this proposal on the same grounds provided during the previous consultation, which include:

1.
Overbearing nature of proposal/layout density of buildings – do not support the proposal for three storey buildings creating overdevelopment, particularly onto Denbigh Road, particularly with the bungalows on Henffordd.  Three storeys increases the number of apartments and will have an impact on the number of parking spaces (currently insufficient) required and increase traffic and the need for on-street parking of which there is little.

2.
Design and appearance – the design is not sympathetic with other properties in the area which are predominantly red brick and stone build.  There also appears to be no overhang to the roofs which is not in-keeping with other properties in the area.

Resolved:  It was resolved that the above comments be forwarded to Flintshire County Council.
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